
Kia ora whānau, 

We are now over halfway through the 

term and we continue to experience 

fantastic weather which is being 

enjoyed by our students and staff.  

Last Friday, we had our Classes 5 -12 athletics day at Lloyd 

Elsmore Park, competing in the first competition of the year 

for the house shield. What a wonderful day it was. Just 

what we needed. It was great to see the cheering support 

and smiles from everyone and I particularly loved the 

encouragement being given to our younger students. For 

the record the official placings for the day were: 1st Kowhai; 

2nd Magnolia; 3rd Maple; 4th Jacaranda.  Still plenty of 

House events to go. A big thank you to Mr Johnstone for all 

his work putting this together. 

Despite us still operating at Red, school life is running 

normally. The classrooms are buzzing with happy students 

and staff who are settled and learning. We have been lucky 

to have minimal staff and students isolating this week and 

we have managed to keep school operating normally. It has 

been pleasing this week to see a large number of students 

returning to school and we currently have 88% of students 

learning onsite. Our teachers are to be commended for the 

amazing job they are doing in running high quality 

programmes in these trying times. A reminder if you do 

have questions, queries or concerns about your child’s 

learning please contact their kaitiaki/classroom teacher 

directly.  

Thank you again for your on-going support and have a great 

weekend. 

GO THE WHITE FERNS! 

GO THE BLUES! 

GO MOANA PASIFIKA! 

COMING EVENTS 

Friday 25 March  Harvest Festival 

28-30 March  Lumino Dental Van   
(High School) 

GO THE WARRIORS! 

Nga mihi mahana, 

Desmond Pemerika 

Tumuaki | Principal 

 

TRACTOR/MOWER FOR SALE  

John Deere X300 Ride-on Tractor/Mower for sale 

• 10 years old, 1002 hours 

• Damage to bonnet and seat 

• PTO clutch for mower needs replacing 

• Needs belt 

• Throttle broken 

Not functioning as a mower due to above issues, but tractor 

working all ok. 

For sale: $600    Contact erinw@michaelpark.school.nz 
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This article comes as a suggestion from a group of Anthroposophical nurses in Hawkes Bay. 

Many thanks to Gabrielle Tupper for sharing it with the community. 








